



Name:.....

GRADE 8 - Week: 28

Class:.....

Date:.....

HD.G8.E.W28

UNIT 10: COMMUNICATION

GRAMMAR

I. Choose the word (A, B, C or D) whose underlined part is pronounced differently.

- | | | | |
|------------------|---------------|---------------|----------------|
| 1. A. happiness | B. separate | C. psychology | D. disappear |
| 2. A. oversleep | B. discussion | C. interact | D. similar |
| 3. A. exchange | B. giraffe | C. message | D. garage |
| 4. A. sharpen | B. battery | C. landline | D. transmit |
| 5. A. foundation | B. Stephen | C. telephone | D. firefighter |

II. Choose the word which has a different stress pattern from the others.

- | | | | |
|------------------|---------------|-------------|--------------|
| 1. A.charity | B.reality | C.quality | D.density |
| 2. A.curiosity | B.personality | C.community | D.university |
| 3. A.additive | B.positive | C.primitive | D.possessive |
| 4. A.nationality | B.mobility | C. equality | D.majority |
| 5. A.transitive | B.effective | C.positive | D.sensitive |

III. Choose the best answer A, B, C or D to complete the sentences.

1. A study shows that teenagers use text messaging to communicate with their friends more than _____.
A.to send email B.to write letters C.emailing D.texting
2. The_____communication services, along with chat rooms, continue to be an important part of children's online interactions.
A.online B.offline C.direct D.phone
3. Email_____are often necessary to join social networking sites, online, and virtual worlds.
A.addresses B.information C.senders D.accounts
4. Email, and chat rooms let children_____with friends and family members.
A.talk B.say C.speak D.communicate
5. Skype is a voice_____allowing users to talk to others across the world.
A.hardware B.software application C.Internet access D.web browser
6. Luckily, there are many communication techniques to help overcome_____.
A.foreign languages B.culture shocks
C.language barriers D.sound barriers
7. A non-native speaker most likely can recognize _____ - the non-verbal communication.
A.second language B.official language C.foreign language D.body language
8. The facial expressions for happiness, sadness, anger, surprise, fear, and disgust are the same across_____.
A.languages B.cultures C.habits D.people
9. Seven of 10 people prefer face-to-face_____when having a date.

A.code B.sign C.language D.contact

10. We should not _____ passwords with anyone.

A.share B.send C.bring D.lend

IV. Choose the best answer A, B, C or D to complete the sentences.

1. I _____ with my aunt when I go to Ha Noi next summer.

A.stay B.staying C.stayed D.will be staying

2. "When is your math exam?" - "Well, at this time tomorrow, I _____ for it."

A.will sit B.will be sitting C.sit D.is sitting

3. You'll recognize Jenny when you see her. She _____ a red hat.

A.wears B.is wearing C.will wear D.will be wearing

4. Do you spend a lot of time _____ to music?

A.listen B.to listen C.listening D.to be listening

5. How many times have I told you _____ football in the street?

A.not to play B.do not play C.not playing D.will not play

6. I don't mind _____ up early in the morning.

A.get B.to get C.getting D.to getting

7. It was nice of her to let me _____ her laptop.

A.borrow B.to borrow C.borrowing D.to borrowing

8. She is looking forward _____ her grandparents again soon.

A.see B.to see C.seeing D.to seeing

9. I _____ for you at this place and time tomorrow morning.

A. will wait B. will be waiting C. am going to wait D. am waiting

10. I _____ at the supermarket with my mom at this time next Sunday morning.

A. am shopping B.shop C. will shop D. will be shopping

V. Put the verbs in brackets in the future continuous tense to show what will be happening in the year of 2100.

In the year of 2100, ...

1. We _____ information with the help of hybrid languages, using visuals rather than letters. (share)

2. We _____ a universal translator to deal with any foreign language. (use)

3. Scientists _____ man-made meat because there will be no land for farming. (develop)

4. Advanced technology _____ people to avoid the feeling of pain. (help)

5. Doctors _____ the Vscan - a simple handheld device to see what is going on inside the patient's body. (use)

6. Scientists _____ the deserts to farming lands. (change)

7. We _____ the scanning technology to create the metal products. (use)

8. Scientists _____ the technology of organs regrowth so that there will not be any disabled people. (develop)

9. Scientists _____ the DNA banks to save endangered species. (use)

10. "Information lens" _____ our eyes to get details of what is seeing. (make)

VI. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

1. My mother wants me (post)_____ this letter before afternoon.
2. He prefers (have)_____ chicken soup rather than (drink)_____ milk.
3. My mother made my brother (tidy)_____ his room.
4. The teacher told his students (stop)_____ making noise.
5. My father doesn't mind (do)_____ the housework, but he hates (do)_____ the cooking.
6. Mai suggested (go)_____ for a drink.
7. They are likely _____ up at any time. (show)
8. The man denied _____ the crime. (commit)
9. She promised _____ the report as soon as possible. (read)
10. I had a hard time _____ the situation to my husband. (explain)
11. She had some problems _____ without glasses. (read)
12. Paul gave up _____ five years ago. (smoke)
13. What about _____ to the zoo tomorrow? (go)
14. My friend was happy _____ me at the party. (see)
15. We had no problem _____ from the airport to the train station. (drive)
16. She hadn't expected this task _____ so difficult. (be)
17. It's no use _____ a taxi. We'll be late anyway. (take)
18. Don't forget _____ the document as soon as you are finished. (sign)
19. Alvaro admitted _____ during the English test. (cheat)
20. The teacher reminded us _____ irregular verbs. (learn)
21. The boy refused _____ what his mother said. (do)
22. I used _____ basketball during my college years. (play)
23. How long does it take you _____ to the university? (walk)
24. I keep _____ you - it was an accident. (tell)
25. She wondered who _____. (ask)
26. My wife warned us _____ the table. (not touch)
27. He refused _____ me what all the fuss was about. (tell)
28. I'd rather _____ in bed than go to work. (be)
29. Elephants are known _____ a fantastic memory. (have)
30. I let her _____ on with her work. (get)

VII. Find and correct the mistakes.

1. An aggressive handshake is consider impolite in France.
2. The elementary mean of communicating with other people is conveying messages.
3. For millions of people, the Internet have opened up a whole new world for communication.
4. I have dedicated my life in studying the ways the human body gives more reliable information than the words we speak.

5. Know when someone is lying and knowing how to convince people you're telling the truth are two of the most important skills in life.
6. The words say one thing but the meaning may say something completely differ.
7. Poor neighbourhoods once had strong kinship, but now prosperity buy privacy.

VIII. Complete the text with the words/phrases below.

cyber-bullying online	homepage posted	keep in touch with view
--------------------------	--------------------	----------------------------

I've stopped going on social networks now because I was suffering from (1)_____. Somebody was posting aggressive comments on my homepage. I've never (2)_____ a nasty comment on anybody's (3)_____, and I don't have any enemies so I think it was a stranger. I don't like the idea that a stranger can (4)_____ my photos or my personal information. Now, I prefer to (5)_____ my friends by phone. If I want my friends to see photos or videos, I don't need to post them (6)_____. I can send them on my phone by using the mobile application - Viber.

IX. Choose the word or phrase among A, B, C or D that best fits the blank space in the following passage.

E-mail, and chat rooms let children communicate (1)_____ friends and family members. They can also allow children to connect with people that they have never (2)_____ in person. Knowing a little about each of these communication services can help parents (3)_____ children safer while online.

Through e-mail, (4)_____ can easily send and receive messages. These messages may also have text, audio, and picture files attached. Signing up for an e-mail account is simple (5)_____ most services offer them for free. Sometimes these messages contain viruses, or inappropriate contents, so parents should warn children to be cautious of e-mails from (6)_____ people.

Chat rooms are online hang-out spots where anyone can talk about (7)_____ - current events, books, and other common interests. Users often do not know each other in real life, so it is important that parents keep a close eye on the content of any (8)_____.

- | | | | |
|--------------------|---------------|---------------|--------------|
| 1. A. to | B. with | C. for | D. through |
| 2. A. met | B. gone | C. asked | D. called |
| 3. A. save | B. protect | C. surround | D. keep |
| 4. A. receivers | B. messengers | C. users | D. partners |
| 5. A. due to | B. because | C. because of | D. so |
| 6. A. known | B. well-known | C. unknown | D. unpopular |
| 7. A. every | B. something | C. nothing | D. anything |
| 8. A. conversation | B. meetings | C. letter | D. users |

X. Read the text, and do the following tasks.

Mind-blowing facts about modern communication

The Internet holds about 5 million terabytes of data. That's about the same as 1 million human brains. According to experts, there are about 2 billion Internet users in the world. 70% of people in developed countries go online, but only 20% of people in developing countries can have access to the Internet.

The average Internet user has 25 online accounts and logs in 8 times a day. 30% of Internet users have just 1 password for all their online accounts, and the most common password is "password1". About 55% of users choose words which have some personal meaning, and 15% write down both their password and username.

Many people use Wi-Fi hotspots in public places, such as café, airports and hotels. 46% of them are worried about viruses and hackers. Many people type in personal information while using public Wi-Fi: 22% regularly type in email passwords, 21% log onto Facebook and 8% do online banking, but they are unaware of how to be totally secure.

The first computer virus appeared in 1981. The first virus to affect mobile phones appeared in 2005. And the first anti-virus software came out in 1990. There are now about 6,000 new computer viruses every month.

87% of Internet users go online with their smartphone at least once a day. About 80% keep their smartphone turned on 24/7 and 23% use it during mealtimes.

500,000 people in the world have a Facebook account – that's about one in every 13 people. The average is 130 "friends", and 48% of adults check the Facebook page as soon as they wake up in the morning. Every 20 minutes, Facebook users around the world upload 2,716,000 photos.

Task 1: Choose the best answers.

1. How many Internet users are there in the world?

- A. half a billion B. one billion C. two billion

2. How many new computer viruses are there every month?

- A. 60 B. 600 C. 6,000

3. How many people in the world have a Facebook account?

- A. 500,000 B. 5,000,000 C. 500,000,000

Task 2: Match the sentence halves and write the answer in each blank.

Answer	A	B
_____	4. One in five people	A. have their phone on all day, every day
_____	5. About one third of people	B. have a Facebook account
_____	6. 22 percent of people	C. use their mobile phones while they're eating a meal
_____	7. In 2005	D. have access to the Internet in developing countries
_____	8. 500 million people	E. type in their email password on a public computer
_____	9. Four in five people	F. the first mobile phone virus appeared
_____	10. 23 percent of people	G. have only one password for all their online accounts

Task 3: Match a word/phrase in column A with its definition in column B, and write the answer in each blank.

Answer	A	B
_____	11.access to the Internet	A. a programme that inserts itself into a computer system and damage the operation of the computer
_____	12. Internet user	B. a secret word that you must type in order to use a computer system
_____	13. online account	C. a programme used to protect the main memory of a computer against a virus
_____	14. password	D. an arrangement that a person has with acompany to allow him to use the Internet
_____	15. username	E. the range of a wireless (Wi-Fi) network
_____	16. Wi-Fi hotspots	F. the chance or right to use the Internet
_____	17. hacker	G. a person using a computer to change information stored on another computer
_____	18. virus	H. copy programmes or information to the Internet
_____	19.anti-virus software	I. a person that uses the Internet
_____	20. upload	J. a name that you need to type in together with a password before you are allow to use the computer or the Internet

XI. Write an email to your teacher about missing assignment, using the clues given.

Dear Teacher,

1. My name/ Hoang Diem Mi/ I/ your student/ class 8A.

2. I/ would like/ express my appreciation/ all your efforts/ teaching chemistry/ our class.

3. I/ write/ this letter/ apologize/ not submit/ my lab report/ on time.

4. I/ sorry about/ forget/ the deadline/ the report/ due last week.

5. I/ promised/ this thing/ not happen again.

6. I/ hope for/ kind understanding/ and accept/ late submission.

Best regards,

Hoang Diem Mi